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Principalõs Report 
It is very pleasing to write this newsletter, as through the wonderful efforts of our great community we 
see the easing of some of the COVID 19 restrictions and a feeling of progress emerges. 
 
During this unprecedented time we have continued to work as one community, the Truganina College            
Community, to make sure we are all well and our children continue to learn and be supported in their                 
engagement with school. 
 
It has been fabulous to see our community; staff, families and children strive to do our best in these             
challenging times. 
 
To those many families who have sent through messages of praise and encouragement to our College 
staff, a sincere thank you. I have so many positive stories of the learning that has taken place and the 
staff and families that have gone above and beyond with great kindness and resilience to support each 
other. 
 
In this edition of the newsletter there are many examples of the great learning both on site and from 
home that has taken place. The smiling faces of our wonderful students are a joy to see. We are very 
much looking forward to seeing every child back on site in the near future.  
 
I would strongly encourage any family that needs additional support to contact their child½s class      
teacher or the Principal Class Leader of your child½s sub school. On the College website, which can be 
translated into many languages, are a range of services and contacts that may be of assistance to   
families. I would encourage all families to read and consider this information. 
 
I have included below the current advice I have from the Victorian Chief Health Officer in regards to 
schooling in term 4. 
 
 If you have any questions - as always please contact our school office on 9368 9800. 
  
Please continue to stay safe and healthy. 
  
My sincere best wishes. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Jenny Crowle 
Principal 

Jenny Crowle 
Principal 



 

 

Easing COVID 19 restrictions and transition back to on-site learning 
 
 
Subject to the advice of the Chief Health Officer and as announced by the Victorian Government,         
Victorian government schools will commence a phased transition back to on-site learning      
during Term 4. 
 
 
The information we currently have is as follows: 
 
 
5-9 October (first week of Term 4) 
 
Remote and flexible learning will continue for all our students.  
 
On-site supervision will continue in limited circumstances consistent with existing guidelines. 
 
 
12-16 October (second week of Term 4) 
 
 
Students in Prep to Year 2 
 
Students in Prep to Grade 2 return to full-time on-site schooling. Further information consistent 
with Health guidelines will be provided to families as it becomes available. 
 
The existing remote learning program will not continue for these year levels.  
  
Students in Years 3-9 
 
Remote and flexible learning will continue for all students in Years 3-9 with on-site supervision 
available for eligible students consistent with the current guidelines. 
 
This information is subject to change dependent on the advice of the Victorian Chief Health      
Officer.  
   
As always, we will continue to keep our College community updated with information from the            
Department as we receive it. 
 
 
Jenny Crowle 
Principal 

Principalõs Report  
Continued... 
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Community Engagement 
during Remote and Flexible 

Learning at Truganina College  
We want to thank our staff, students, parents and carers for taking on the challenge of Remote 
and Flexible Learning during Term 3. Students at Truganina College value the important role 
parents and carers play towards their learning every day. The daily learning routines              
established by individual families will allow our students to further build on the College values 
of Respect, Resilience, Responsibility and Learning. 

 

We have been collating photos of students completing their learning from home. We are    
overwhelmed with the amazing work and support from our families in assisting their children 
with the learning experiences at home. We have been seeing students complete work in     
workbooks, on iPads or on computers, and we are proud of our students using digital devices 
and following the digital citizen rubric. Here are some examples of how our students are       
actively engaged in Remote and Flexible Learning.  

 

Shannon Hume 
Classroom Teacher-foundation 
Community Engagement in Learning Team member 
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2020 Truganina College  
Events Calendar 

Date Event 

Friday 18th September  Last day of Term 3 

School finishes at  2.30pm 

Monday 5th October First day of Term 4 

School starts at  8.35am 

Friday 23rd October Public Holiday 
No School 

Tuesday 3rd November Public Holiday 

No School 

School Review 
Dear Families, 

As part of the continual improvement of all Victorian government schools, each school undertakes a   
review every four years.  

During Term 2, parents and community members were invited to provide their opinions and insights by 
completing the following three survey questions: 

·       In your experience what has Truganina College done well? 

·       How do you know? 

·  How can we improve things further at Truganina College? What would you like in                                               
the future at the College? 

I would like to thank our school community who took time to complete the online survey and responded 
to the above questions. The staff at Truganina College have reviewed all your responses and created 
Community Consultation Year level summary pages capturing the common threads and ideas. 

The School Council President, Jagruti Dave along with other members were invited to review the         
information as provided by you. 

Sadia Toqeer 
Assistant Principal - Leading Community Engagement in Learning 
& 
Jagruti Dave  -  Truganina College School Council President 

4 



 

 

School Council Report 
As the sun was setting on another successful day at the College, School   
Council was meeting to continue their work in strengthening community     
confidence in our College. One of the objectives of School Council is to take 
into account views of the school community for the purpose of making   
decisions in the best interest of our students and the College. 

 

School Council welcomed Gee Bilal as a co-opted Community Member. 
Gee is currently working as the Area Leader of Youth Support and           
Development at Wyndham City Council. She is passionate about wellbeing 
and inclusivity to education and employment for young people. Over the 
last 18 years, Gee has developed programs for young people and         
provided counselling support, worked in higher education as a trainer and 
program manager, the drug and alcohol sector and child protection.  

Gee is passionate about youth and family advocacy and believes 
strongly in family inclusive practice. Gee explained to us she is very 
excited and feels privileged to be welcomed into school council 
with Truganina P-9 College. We are looking forward to Gee½s     
contribution in School Council and seeing how her passion for 
community engagement grows. 

The Student Leaders, Bhupali Pylla and Charlie Hickey spoke about remote and flexible learning and the helpful      
feedback being provided by teachers. School Council President Jagruti Dave thanked all staff for their diligence and 
high levels of support during Remote and Flexible Learning.  Many parents are saying thank you.  Students and       
families are happy and thankful for the learning opportunities using WebEx. 

 

School Council raised questions about the number of enrolments for Foundation Students in 2021. School Council are        
encouraging all families and the Truganina Community to remind families with children starting Foundation in 2021 to 
enrol now and make contact with the Truganina College Administration Office on 9368 9800. 

 

Curriculum Days for 2021 were recommended by Justine Ryan, Assistant Principal leading Adult Learning. School 
Council endorsed the following Curriculum Days for 2021. 

 

Wednesday 27th January (Mandatory) 

Thursday 27th May 

Friday 28th May  

Monday 23rd August 

 

Due to COVID-19, Ministerial Authorisation has been received to reduce the minimum number of required School 
Council Meetings for 2020 only, from eight to six meetings. This authorisation recognises the disrupted timing of 
school council meetings in Term 1 and removes the need for school councils to schedule additional meetings during 
Terms 3 and 4. 

 
Nicole O½Brien 
Guest to School Council 
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African Heritage: Meet with our 
African Liaison Officer James Mayen 
and Parent Engagement  in Learning 

Course 

Source: https://beamsha.co.in/teacher/ 

James Mayen 
African Liaison Officer, Truganina College 

The School Community Liaison Officer, James Mayen, in collaboration with the Community Engagement 
in Learning Team will be conducting a Parent Engagement in Learning Course specifically designed for 
the African heritage parents/carers. This will be held in the remaining weeks of Term 3 and will continue 
in Term 4 via WebEx.  

When:  

                               Term 3:          Thursday 10th and 17th September 2020 

                               Time:              1:00 pm ̧ 2:00 pm 

                               Where:           WebEx ̧ You will receive an invite after registration. 

 

Please register your interest by contacting the main office or James Mayen (School Community Liaison 
Officer).  

James Mayen: 0427509093 or via email at james.mayen@education.vic.gov.au  

Office: 9368 9800 or via email at truganina.p9.co@education.vic.gov.au  

Remember it takes three people to educate a student: the teacher, parent and child!  

6 

https://beamsha.co.in/teacher/
mailto:james.mayen@education.vic.gov.au
mailto:truganina.p9.co@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

Parent Engagement  in Learning 
Course Term 3 2020 

At Truganina College we believe that parents and families play an important role in supporting their 
child's education. The Community Engagement in Learning team aims to provide families with tools and 
resources to support learning at home as well as at the college. 

During Term 3, the Community Engagement in Learning Team ran a successful Parent Engagement in 
Learning Course. The parents and carers who registered their interest to attend were invited to the    
WebEx session ran by Ms Power, Ms Hume and Mr O½Hallaron.  

Parents/carers were provided simple and effective strategies to support literacy and numeracy learning 
at home. The attendees agreed that the reading strategies provided helped to improve their confidence 
in supporting their child½s learning at home.   

Most of the parents expressed their keen interest to support learning at the college as a parent helper 
and indicted the year levels they would like to volunteer in. 

All parents who would like to help in the classroom will need to get a Working with Children Check 
(WWCC). It is free for volunteers. Please use this address below to access the WWCC: http://
www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ 

 

Sadia Toqeer  
Assistant Principal 

Thank You Parents and Carers 
Dear Families, 

 
Truganina  College would like to say a special THANK YOU to all parents and carers for their contribution 
and participation in their child½s learning during this time of Remote and Flexible Learning. It has been 
wonderful to see your support for the school½s values of Learning, Responsibility, Respect and Resilience. 
It is because of your support, that our students have adapted to the new and challenging environment, 
using their 21st century skills. 
 
As a community, we really appreciate all of your efforts and we understand the challenges that some of 
you may be facing whilst balancing running a home, managing finances, helping children manage their 
timetables and engaging in their learning. Sometimes, this has meant reading with them, helping them 
with their tasks or assisting them to find new texts and sometimes simply encouraging them to join     
WebEx sessions. 
 
Parents and carers - we thank you!  
 
On behalf of Truganina College Community - Staff and students 

Richard Doig 
Year 8 Classroom Teacher/ Community Engagement in Learning Team 
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Truganina Library Fund 
DonationsñThank you  

Year 4 students are enjoying our brand new Australian fiction books, which we were able to purchase 
thanks to generosity of Truganina College parents and families who have contributed to the library fund 
in 2020. The school½s new Community Library is taking shape over Term 3 and these parent-funded 
books have given a welcome kick start to the collection.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jane Burrows 
Library Manager 


